Campaign against Trade Union Bill far from over

The record books will show that this government’s first major act in office has been to attack the right to strike – a fundamental British liberty. The vote in the House of Commons on the second reading of the Trade Union Bill was conveniently timed with TUC Congress. 

While the vote last week was very disappointing and the Bill will now receive a third reading in November; the campaign against this bill is far from over. We will continue to oppose it at each stage through Parliament. 

Ministers have underestimated the public. People can see that allowing employers to bus in agency temps to break strikes will tip the balance of power in favour of employers. 

The Recruitment and Employment Confederation (REC) has real concerns about the move. There has been a ban on using agency workers in strike action since the 1970s.

The government is consulting on changing those regulations. The REC are not convinced that putting agencies and temporary workers into the middle of difficult industrial relations situations is a good idea for agencies, workers or their clients. The big recruitment agencies work in countries around the world. Most have signed up to the International Labour Organisation's convention on private employment agencies. It states that "private employment agencies should not make workers available to a user enterprise to replace workers of that enterprise who are on strike.

Former business secretary Vince Cable, a senior figure in the coalition said the government’s crackdown was part of a raft of “very hard ideological” policies being pushed through by Tory ministers in the first months of the new parliament.

The bill has also been attacked by civil liberties organisations. Liberty, Amnesty International and the British Institute of Human Rights said the bill represented a “major attack on civil liberties”.

The proposals have also been criticised by the Chartered Institute of Personnel and Development, the trade group for the human resources sector, which said the bill was an “outdated response” to today’s challenges.

Northumbria Police and Crime Commissioner, Vera Baird, said legislation being put forward by the Conservatives is an “attack on civil liberties” and  measures in the Trade Union Bill have been branded “ludicrous” and a potential “waste of police time”. Vera Baird has said she wants police officers out on the streets of Northumbria doing what they do best – protecting and supporting our communities, not arresting someone because unions haven’t given two weeks’ notice if they intend to use a loudspeaker or carry a banner during a strike.

She said restricting social media was an attack on free speech, adding: “The world of Twitter, Facebook and blogs is to allow people to express their opinions freely, as long as the comments are not defamatory.

The breadth of opposition – including from trade unions, employers, public and police – should serve as a wake-up call to ministers. We will be exploring every avenue to stop the bill because we also believe very strongly that this contravenes every international standard that is relevant to every convention that has been signed up to. 

This is not just about union rights; it is about human rights.
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